



31st May 2024

Dear Parent/Carer,

## **NEU industrial action at City Academy**

I am writing today with a further update following the latest round of discussions between school leaders and union representatives today.

As a result of these discussions, the NEU have agreed to suspend strike action planned for June and the school will be open as normal for this period. We are pleased that the NEU has taken this decision, and that considerable progress continues to be made to end the dispute. We are also pleased that there will be no further disruption to our Year 11 students taking their final GCSE exams.

We remain hopeful that a full agreement is within reach and will continue to talk with the NEU over the coming month.

In the meantime, I would like to wish you all an enjoyable remainder of the break and thank you once again for your support for the school at this time. We look forward to seeing all children on Monday

**Yours Sincerely** 

Catherine Hickey, Vice Principal

Pride, Honesty and Team Spirit









